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This is a Special Meeting of the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee. As such, the Committee will only 
be considering Item 5.1., the staff report regarding the issuance of 250 taxi plates in response to 
Council Resolution 0054-2017.  

Deputations will be limited to 5 minutes.  

 

1. CALL TO ORDER 
 

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA 
 

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST 
 

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING 
 

4.1. Public Vehicle Advisory Committee Minutes - April 24, 2017 
 

5. MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED 
 

5.1. Report dated May 30, 2017 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works: 
Issuance of Temporary Taxi Owners Plates for the duration of the Transportation 
Network Pilot Project. 
 
Note: Staff will provide a presentation on the report.  
 
REOMMENDATION 
 
That the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee (PVAC) provide comment to staff for inclusion in a 
future report to General Committee, on the report from the Commissioner of Transportation 
and Works dated May 30, 2017, entitled, “Issuance of Temporary Taxi Owners Plates for the 
duration of the Transportation Network Pilot Project.” 
 

6. DEPUTATIONS 
 

6.1. Phillip Sheridan, Taxi Industry to speak regarding Council Resolution 0054-2017. 
 

6.2. Alexander Mantadis, Oakville Resident to speak regarding Council Resolution 0054-
2017.  
 

6.3. Peter Pellier, Taxi Plate Owner to speak regarding Council Resolution 0054-2017. 
 

6.4. 
 

Yad Sidhu, Taxi Industry to speak regarding Council Resolution 0054-2017. 
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7. PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD – 15 minute limit 
(Public Vehicle Advisory Committee may grant permission to a person who is present at 
Public Vehicle Advisory Committee and wishes to address a matter on the Agenda.  
Persons addressing the Committee will ask their questions within a time limit of 5 
minutes, as public question period total limit is 15 minutes.) 
 

8. INFORMATION ITEMS 
 

8.1. Email dated April 25, 2017 from Kamaljit Singh, Taxi Driver in support of Part 3 of 
Council Resolution 0054-2017, the issuance of 250 taxi plates.  
 

8.2. Email dated May 28, 2017 from Peter Pellier, Taxi Plate Owner in opposition of Part 3 of 
Council Resolution 0054-2017, the issuance of 250 taxi plates.  
 

8.3. Letter dated May 30, 2017 from Alexander Mantadis, Oakville Resident in opposition to 
Part 3 of Council Resolution 0054-2017, the issuance of 250 taxi plates.  
 

9. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - June 20, 2017 - 10:00 AM, Council Chambers 
 

10. ADJOURNMENT 
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Public Vehicle Advisory Committee 
Date 
2017/04/24 

Time 
10:32 AM 

Location 
Civic Centre, Council Chamber,  
300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, Ontario, L5B 3C1  Ontario 

Members Present  
Councillor Ron Starr, Ward 6 (Chair) 
Councillor John Kovac, Ward 4 (Vice-Chair) 
Al Cormier (Citizen Member) 
Rajendra Singh (Citizen Member) 
Baljit Singh Pandori (Taxicab Brokerages) 
Karam S. Punian (Taxicab Drivers) 
Harsimar Singh Sethi (Elected at Large) 
Nirmal Singh (Taxicab Owners) 

Members Absent 
Vikesh Kohli (Citizen Member)  
Joshua Zahavy (Limousine Owners) 

Other Attendees 
Councillor Carolyn Parrish, Ward 5 

Staff Present 
Douglas Meehan, Acting Director, Enforcement 
Daryl Bell, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
Karen Morden, Legislative Coordinator, Legislative Services 
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1. CALL TO ORDER - 10:32 AM

2. APPROVAL OF AGENDA

Approved (J. Kovac)

3. DECLARATION OF CONFLICT OF INTEREST - Nil

4. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING

4.1. Minutes of the October 18, 2016 meeting of the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee

Approved, as presented (A. Cormier)

5. DEPUTATIONS

5.1. Mark Sexsmith, All Star Taxi  spoke regarding the impact and implications of Council
Resolution 0054-2017, specifically pertaining to Part 3 of the Resolution, the issuance of
250 taxi plates, on the Mississauga Taxi Industry. Additionally, Mr. Sexsmith noted the
impact on members of the public and requested that Council rescind Part 3 of
Resolution 0054-2017.

Karam Punian, Taxi Driver Representative inquired about the current value of a taxi
plate, to which Mr. Sexsmith spoke regarding the vast reduction in current plate value.

Councillor Parrish spoke regarding the issuance of 250 taxi plates, noted that it would
not cause the destruction of the industry and commented on the impact that Uber has
had. Mr. Sexsmith commented that the Hara report had advised that the current number
of taxi plates in the City was adequate and that the issuance of 250 taxi plates would
cause significant financial impact on current driver/owners.

In response to a question from Al Cormier, Citizen Member Daryl Bell, Manager, Mobile
Licensing Enforcement provided clarification on the justification of the issuance of 250
plates and advised that staff would be conducting a thorough review of the Public
Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended.

Recommendation
That the deputation by Mark Sexsmith, Taxi Industry with respect to Council Resolution
0054-2017, to issue 250 taxi plates to individuals on the priority list, be received.

Received (K. Punian)
Recommendation PVAC-0001-2017

2017/04/24
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5.2. 

7. 

Peter Pellier, Taxi Plate Owner spoke in opposition to Council Resolution 0054-2017, 
noting that the decision to issue 250 taxi plates had caused significant stress on 
members of the taxi industry. Additionally Mr. Pellier spoke to the Charter of Rights and 
Freedoms and requested that Council rescind Part 3 of the Resolution.  
Karam Punian, Taxi Drivers Representative asked staff how many people were currently 
on the priority waiting list, to which Daryl Bell, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
advised that there were 197 people on the list. Mr. Punian inquired what would happen 
to the plates once the Pilot Program had ended and whether the formula used to 
determine the number of plates that should be issued was still in place, to which Mr. Bell 
commented that the Resolution was an attempt to ‘level the playing field’ for the duration 
of the Pilot and that there would be a complete review of the by-law, at which time it 
would be decided how many plates should continue to be issued.  
Recommendation 
That the deputation by Peter Pellier, Taxi Industry with respect to Council Resolution 
0054-2017, to issue 250 taxi plates to individuals on the priority list, be received.  

Received (K. Punian) 
Recommendation PVAC-0002-2017 

At this time, Councillor Starr requested that Public Question Period be conducted after 
all other items on the agenda. The minutes reflect the order in which items were dealt 
with.  

MATTERS CONSIDERED 

7.2 Report dated April 10, 2017 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works: 
Amendments to the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended, to change the 
driver’s abstract requirements from more than six demerit points to more than seven 
demerit points. 

No discussion took place on this item. 

Recommendation 
That a by-law be enacted to amend the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as 
amended, to prohibit persons from obtaining a taxicab licence or limousine licence who 
has a driver’s abstract that contains more than seven demerit points as outlined in the 
report from the Commissioner, Transportation and Works, dated April 10, 2017 and 
entitled "Amendments to the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended, to 
change the driver’s abstract requirements from more than six demerit points to more 
than seven demerit points". 

Approved (Councillor Kovac) 
Recommendation PVAC-0003-2017 

2017/04/24
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7.3. Report dated April 10, 2017 from the Commissioner of Transportation and Works: 
Amendments to the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended, to eliminate 
the requirements for medical certificates for taxi and limousine drivers. 

Councillor Kovac inquired when staff had done benchmarking with other municipalities 
on the issue of medical certificates and at what point did other municipalities who had 
the medical certificate requirement suspend the requirement. Daryl Bell, Manager, 
Mobile Licensing Enforcement indicated that the benchmarking had occurred earlier in 
the year as part of the TNC review and that other municipalities did not have the 
requirement. Further, Mr. Bell noted that Legal had advised that requiring a medical 
certificate was not an appropriate way to gain knowledge regarding a driver’s health and 
that was why staff brought this report forward.  

Recommendation 
That a by-law be enacted to amend the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as 
amended, to eliminate the requirement for a medical certificate to be licensed as a taxi 
or limousine driver, as outlined in the report from the Commissioner, Transportation and 
Works, dated April 10, 2017 and entitled “Amendments to the Public Vehicle Licensing 
By-law 420-04, as amended, to eliminate the requirements for medical certificates for 
taxi and limousine drivers”. 

Approved (K. Punian) 
Recommendation PVAC-0004-2017 

7.4. On Demand Taxis for Disabled Persons 

Email dated January 29, 2017 from Al Cormier, Citizen Member with respect to on-
demand taxis for persons with disabilities.  

Al Cormier, Citizen Member spoke to his concerns about accessible taxi service and 
noted that several accessible plates had been returned and requested staff input. Daryl 
Bell, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement commented that staff had been 
continually reviewing accessible taxi service, that the request for on-demand accessible 
taxi service was relatively low and that the Hara report had recommended that 
Mississauga have 21% of the taxi industry fleet as accessible vehicles. Mr. Bell also 
noted that the TNCs do not provide accessible service but would be required to during 
the Pilot Program and in the event that they couldn’t, they were to make alternate 
arrangements for those customers. Mr. Cormier requested that a report be brought 
forward on the issue. Councillor Parrish suggested that Mr. Cormier delegate to 
Regional Council on the issue of accessibility and increased on-demand service and 
that she would then request a report from Regional staff. Councillor Starr requested that 
staff bring forward a report on the issue.  

2017/04/24
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Recommendation 
That the email dated January 29, 2017 from Al Cormier, Citizen Member with respect to 
on-demand accessible taxi service, be received.  

Received (H. S. Sethi) 
Recommendation PVAC-0005-2017 

7.5. Public Vehicle Advisory Committee 2017 Action List 

Al Cormier, Citizen Member noted that there were items on the list since 2013 that 
hadn’t been dealt with. Councillor Starr noted that it would be up to the Committee to 
add or delete items on the list.  

Recommendation  
That the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee Action List be received for information. 

Received (H. S. Sethi) 
Recommendation PVAC-0006-2017 

7.1. Consideration of Council Resolution 0054-2017, amendments to the Public Vehicle 
Licensing By-law 420-05, as amended. 

Councillor Starr requested that staff provide a brief background on Council Resolution 
0054-2017. Daryl Bell, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement noted that staff would 
be completing a complete review of the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law and that the 
implementation of a TNC Pilot Program would commence starting in July 2017.  

Councillor Parrish spoke regarding the TNC Pilot Program, the review of the by-law, and 
asked what the recommended number of taxis was. Mr. Bell spoke to the Hara report 
and noted that there were currently 18 plates on the shelf that had been there for a 
number of months as owners couldn’t find drivers to operate their vehicles due to high 
monthly lease fees. Councillor Parrish directed staff to send a letter to the 197 people on 
the priority waiting list to gauge interest of the possibility of being able to purchase a 
plate for a nominal administrative fee for the duration of the TNC Pilot Program and 
report back at the next meeting of the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee. Councillor 
Starr requested clarification on the temporary issuance of the plates and was advised 
that the plates would be temporary. 

Harsimar Singh Sethi, Elected At Large inquired how many of the 668 plates were run 
out of the airport and was advised that none of the plates were run out of the airport as 
they were all City plates. Mr. Sethi asked how many dedicated taxi stands there are in 
the City, to which Mr. Bell noted that there are six City-wide. Mr. Sethi spoke to the need 
for more taxi stands in the City. Mr. Bell noted that they are on privately owned property 

2017/04/24
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8. 

and that it is up to the owner of the property as to whether they will allow a taxi stand. 
Mr. Sethi spoke in opposition of issuing 250 taxi plates.  

Al Cormier, Citizen Member requested clarification on Part 3 of Resolution 0054-2017. 
Councillor Parrish noted that the issuance of plates was slated for September 2017. 

Councillor Starr commented that the responses to the letter gauging interest in 
purchasing a temporary taxi plate should come back to the Committee as soon as 
possible and that a Special meeting of the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee could be 
scheduled. Additionally, Councillor Starr noted the importance of receiving feedback 
from the industry and assured the members of the public that, based on the feedback 
received, he may consider amending Resolution 0054-2017, if needed.  

Karam Punian, Taxi Drivers Representative asked what would happen to the seniority 
list if a person on the list declined to take a temporary plate, to which Mr. Bell advised 
that the priority list would remain and that the issuance of temporary plates would not 
impact the list.  

Recommendation 
1. That staff be directed to send a letter to all individuals on the taxi plate priority list

to gauge interest in the purchase of a temporary taxi plate during the TNC Pilot 
Project; 

2. That the consideration of Council Resolution 0054-2017 , specifically to the
issuance of 250 taxi plates to those individuals on the priority list, be deferred to 
a Special Public Vehicle Advisory Committee meeting, following Enforcement 
staff’s issuance of a letter to gauge interest in purchasing a temporary plate 
during the TNC Pilot Project.  

Approved (A. Cormier) 
Recommendation PVAC-0007-2017 

INFORMATION ITEMS 

Councillor Starr requested that all Information Items be received together, to which the 
Committee agreed.  

Recommendation 
That all Information Items on the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee agenda for April 24, 
2017, be received for information.  

Received (K. Punian) 
Recommendation PVAC-0008-2017 

2017/04/24
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The following Information Items were received: 

8.1. Email dated September 20, 2016 from Mark Sexsmith, Taxi Industry regarding credit 
card/debit card POS machines in taxis. 

8.2. Email dated December 2, 2016 from Ron Baumber, Accessible Taxi Owner 

8.3. Letter dated March 29, 2017 from the Management at All Star Taxi Inc. regarding 
amendments to the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended.  

8.4. Email dated April 15, 2017 from Peter Pellier, Taxi Industry regarding Resolution 0054-
2017 and the issuance of 250 taxi plates.  

8.5. Public Vehicle Advisory Committee 2017 Meeting Dates 

6. 

6.1. 

6.2. 

6.3. 

6.4. 

6.5. 

PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD 

Sami Khairallah, Aeroport Taxi thanked the Councillors for standing with the industry 
and spoke to the issuance of 250 plates, noting that it would create increased 
competition within the taxi industry and not with Uber, as was intended. Additionally Mr. 
Khairallah commented that the supply should not increase when the demand decreases 
and asked the Councillors to wait on the issuance of the temporary plates.  

Rick Saliman, taxi plate owner spoke to the difficulty he had been experiencing in finding 
a driver and asked the Councillors not to issue 250 taxi plates as stated in Resolution 
0054-2017. In response to questions from Harsimar Singh Sethi, Elected At Large 
Representative Mr. Saliman indicated that he owned 3 taxi plates and reiterated that he 
could not find a taxi driver to lease a plate at $200 per month.  

Alexander Mantadis, Oakville resident explained that he was speaking on behalf of his 
mother and spoke regarding his father’s career in the Mississauga taxi industry, noting 
that his father purchased a taxi plate to ensure financial security in the future. 
Additionally Mr. Mantadis spoke regarding the influx of TNCs in the City and asked that 
the issuance of 250 taxi plates not be granted. 

Jagdeep Singh, Taxi Driver spoke to his 20 year career in the taxi industry, indicated 
that he was 15th on the priority waiting list and that he wanted to be issued a taxi plate 
when it was his turn and there were no other plates on the shelf, not as part of the 
pending issuance of 150 taxi plates.  

Antoine Khairallah, Taxi Owner spoke regarding his history in the Mississauga taxi 
industry and spoke in opposition of the issuance of 250 taxi plates. Councillor Starr 
thanked members of the public for providing their input and reiterated that a Special 
PVAC meeting should be scheduled to discuss the issuance of 250 taxi plates.  

2017/04/24
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Councillor Parrish spoke regarding the impact that TNCs have had on the taxi industry 
and indicated that the interest in response to the pending letter from staff regarding 
purchasing a temporary taxi plate would guide next steps. Al Cormier, Citizen Member 
moved to support Parts 1, 2 and 4 of Council Resolution 0054-2017.  

9. OTHER BUSINESS - Nil.

10. DATE OF NEXT MEETING - June 20, 2017

11. ADJOURNMENT - 11:56 AM

2017/04/24
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Date: 2017/05/30 
 
To: Chair and Members of  
 
From: Geoff Wright, P. Eng, MBA, Commissioner of 

Transportation and Works  

Originator’s files: 
 

Meeting date: 
2017/06/07 

 

 

Subject 
Issuance of Temporary Taxi Owners Plates for the duration of the Transportation 

Network Pilot Project 

 

Recommendation 

That the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee (PVAC) provide comment to staff for inclusion in a 

future report to General Committee, on the report from the Commissioner of Transportation and 

Works dated May 30, 2017, entitled, “Issuance of Temporary Taxi Owners Plates for the 

duration of the Transportation Network Pilot Project.” 

 

Background 

At the City of Mississauga Council meeting held on April 12, 2017, Resolution 0054-2017 was 

passed (Appendix 1), which included the following: 

“3) That the 250 qualified taxi drivers on the waiting list be provided, for a nominal 

administration fee, plates effective for the period of the Pilot Project and discussed at 

the April 24, 2017 PVAC meeting.” 

At the PVAC meeting held on April 24, 2017, a number of individuals associated with the taxi 

industry identified their concerns with the proposed issuance of temporary plates, and that such 

action would further degrade the value of plates currently held by taxicab owners.  

Staff were directed to issue a letter to all those identified on the Priority Waiting List to gauge 

their interest in receiving a temporary taxi owners licence as identified in the resolution. 

This letter was prepared by staff and mailed on May 15, 2017, requesting that all responses be 

provided to Mobile Licensing Enforcement no later than May 25, 2017. (Appendix 2) 

 

Comments 

A total of 228 responses were received by Mobile Licensing Enforcement. Of those 228 

responses, 224 (98%) were in favor of the issuance of a temporary owner’s plate.  
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Prior to the passage of Resolution 0054-2017, there were 168 names on the Priority Waiting 

List. Since that time, an additional 155 taxicab drivers who met the requirements of the Public 

Vehicle Licensing By-law 420-04, as amended, added their name to Priority Waiting List. The 

current total stands at 323. 

Further analysis of the results indicates that of the 168 names that appeared on the Priority 

Waiting List prior to the passage of the resolution, 115 individuals responded (68%). Of these 

115 responses, 111 (97%) responded that they were in favor of the issuance of temporary 

owner’s plates. Of the additional 155 drivers added to the Priority Waiting List following the 

passage of the resolution, 113 individuals responded (73%). Of these 113 responses, 100% 

responded that they were in favor of the issuance of temporary owner’s plates.  

Through a review of the lease agreements filed with the City of Mississauga, it has been 

determined that of the total 228 respondents, approximately 125 are currently leasing taxicab 

owner’s plates (55%). 

In the subgroup of the 168 respondents that appeared on the Priority Waiting List prior to the 

passage of the resolution, 46 (27%) are currently leasing taxicab owner plates. 

Financial Impact 

The resolution identifies that the temporary Owners Licences would be issued for a nominal 

administration fee. This fee would be based on a cost recovery model and would reflect the 

current licensing requirements for taxicab owners. The costs associated would include 

administrative functions, initial inspections of vehicles being licensed and the production of a 

temporary plate. As such, there would be no significant financial Impact. 

Conclusion 

The response to the letter issued to taxicab drivers whose names appear on the Priority Waiting 

List indicates that there is strong support for the issuance of temporary taxicab owners licences 

for the duration of the Transportation Network Company Pilot Project. 

 

Attachments 

Appendix 1:  Council Resolution 0054-2017 Taxi Industry By-law 

Appendix 2:  Letter sent to those identified on the Priority Waiting List 
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Geoff Wright, P. Eng, MBA, Commissioner of Transportation and Works 

 

Prepared by:   Michael Foley, Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
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RESOLUTION 0054-2017 
adopted by the Council of 

The Corporation of the City of Mississauga 
    at its meeting on April 12, 2017 
 
 
 0054-2017 Moved by: Carolyn Parrish Seconded by: Ron Starr 
 
 

Whereas the taxi industry in Mississauga has been heavily regulated for over 30 
years, such regulations arrived at through Council, industry and citizen 
representatives working through the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee; 

 
Whereas cab licence plates have been greatly devalued by the advent of TNCs 
operating illegally in the City of Mississauga over the past several years; 

 
Whereas the regulation of the taxi industry creates an unfair competitive position in 
light of the legitimization of TNCs through a Pilot Project being initiated July 1, 2017 
for a period of 18 months; 

 
Whereas the lengthy discussions surrounding the entry of TNCs into the 
Mississauga market have always included the desire to create a “level playing field” 
for the taxi industry in our city. In fact, one of the recommendations made by staff in 
the Pilot Project Report for TNCs suggested that another by-law should be enacted 
to amend the Public Vehicle Licensing By-Law 420-04, as amended, to minimize 
impediments to taxi and limousine operators providing service in a manner 
competitive with TNCs. 
 
Therefore be it resolved: 

 
1. That a complete review of by-laws governing our taxi industry be immediately 

conducted with an eye to eliminating or modifying all and every by-law or 
regulation to parallel those in the regulations for the Pilot Project governing TNCs 
starting July 1, 2017; and 

2. The results of that review be presented in a report to PVAC on September 19, 
2017 and from there to Council in sufficient time; 

3. That the 250 qualified taxi drivers on the waiting list be provided, for a nominal 
administration fee, plates effective for the period of the Pilot Project and 
discussed at the April 24, 2017 PVAC meeting.  

4. That Resolution 0045-2017 be rescinded. 
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Carried (12, 0, Unanimous) 

Recorded Vote YES NO ABSENT ABSTAIN 
Mayor B. Crombie X    
Councillor J. Tovey X    
Councillor K. Ras X    
Councillor C. Fonseca X    
Councillor J. Kovac X    
Councillor C. Parrish X    
Councillor R. Starr X    
Councillor N. Iannicca X    
Councillor M. Mahoney X    
Councillor P. Saito X    
Councillor S. McFadden X    
Councillor G. Carlson  X    
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DATE   Registered Mail 
    
NAME 
ADDRESS 
ADDRESS 
 
Dear NAME 
 
Re:  TNC Pilot Project Temporary Plate Issuance 

 
The City of Mississauga will be conducting a Transportation Network Company (TNC) Pilot Project from 
July 1, 2017 to December 31, 2018. During this period, TNC vehicles will be permitted to operate in the 
City of Mississauga.  
 
On April 12, 2017 City Council adopted Resolution 0054-2017 (see Attachment 1). Item #3 states “That 
the 250 qualified taxi drivers on the waiting list be provided, for a nominal administration fee, plates 
effective for the period of the Pilot Project and discussed at the April 24, 2017 PVAC meeting.” 
 
The Temporary Taxicab Owners Licence will be available for the duration of the Pilot Project with the 
following conditions: 
 

 The licence would be supplied subject to a nominal fee for issuance. 

 Those issued a licence would be subject to the requirements of the By-law for Taxicab Owners 
during the licensing period. 

 Upon completion of the Pilot Project the licence would be revoked. 

 The receipt of a licence would have no impact on the licensee’s position within the Priority List. 
 
IF YOU ARE INTERESTED in obtaining a Temporary Taxicab Owners Licence please contact us by email 
at mobile.licensing@mississauga.ca. Please provide: your name, your taxicab drivers licence# and 
indicate that you would like to obtain a temporary licence. Responses must be received on or before 
May 25, 2017. 
 
City Staff have been directed to gauge the level of interest based on these responses and report the 
findings back to the Public Vehicle Advisory Committee at a later date. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Michael Foley 
Manager, Mobile Licensing Enforcement 
(905) 615-3200 ext. 5648 
michael.foley@mississauga.ca 

Attachment 1 - Resolution 0054-2017, April 12, 2017 
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From: Ron Starr
To: Karen Morden
Subject: FW: Issuance of taxi plates Mississauga
Date: 2017/04/25 5:01:27 PM

Correspondence for our next meeting ?

Ron
Ron Starr, P. Eng.
Councillor Ward 6

City of Mississauga - Ward 6    300 City Centre Drive, Mississauga, ON L5B 3C1
Office:  905-896-5600    ron.starr@mississauga.ca    Twitter.com/RonStarr6

"This e-mail may not be forwarded or shared without permission of the author."

-----Original Message-----
From: Kamaljit Singh 
Sent: 2017-04-25 10:40 AM
To: Ron Starr
Subject: Issuance of taxi plates Mississauga

Dear councillor
I was at pvac meeting on April 24th,2017 at City hall I was excited about 250 plates city is issuing in Mississauga
since I am on priority list from last seventeen years.I heard lots of arguments from plate owners that we don't need
plates & their is no business in Mississauga I don't get why people are buying plates for $48000 thousand dollars. I
think plate owners want their monopoly . Other thing is why they buy two or three plates since plates are for those
people who drive not sitting home and make profit. I request the city please continue issuing plates only to the
drivers who are on priority list. Thanks Sent from my iPhone

8.1.
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From:
To:

Cc:

Subject:
Date:

peter d pellier
Ron Starr; John Kovac; Baljit; Vikesh Kohli; Karam S. Punian; Rajendra Singh; Joshua Zahavy; Nirmal Singh; Al 
Cormier; H SSethi; Karen Morden
Mayor Bonnie Crombie; Jim Tovey; Karen Ras; Chris Fonseca; Carolyn Parrish; Nando Iannicca; Matt Mahoney; 
Pat Saito; Sue McFadden; George Carlson; Geoff Wright; Samuel Rogers; Michael Foley
250 PLATES - AT A CROSSROADS
2017/05/28 11:23:59 AM

THE CHAIR & MEMBERS,

PVAC.

Resolution 0054-2017, Item 3 significantly diminishes the public good and the ongoing
viability of the taxi industry, given the two are inextricably linked.  If said plates are issued, or
even a portion thereof, logical, not to mention regrettable, consequences will ensue.

To wit:

(1) Such a move will totally destabilize the taxi industry, seeing as driver market share will
plummet below a sustainable level.

(2) No longer will service standards set by the City, and enshrined in the Public Vehicle
Licensing By-law, be achievable.

(3) The pilot, set to commence July 1st, will be compromised, calling into question the
allocation of Staff time and resources aimed at monitoring and assessing the project.

(4) Likewise, the detailed review of the Public Vehicle Licensing By-law, scheduled for
completion this September, will be compromised in the face of a severely debilitated taxi
industry.

(5) An increase in the demand for social assistance on the part of drivers and owners unable to
support themselves and their families is assured.

(6) Income security for senior members of the industry and their spouses/widows, dependant
on plate rental revenue, will be undermined.

(7) Plate values will be eliminated completely, leaving those who either paid fair market value,
or who received an issue from the Priority List after giving up to 25 years of service,
justifiably wondering why the City pulled the rug from under their feet.

(8) The number of the plates on the shelf will rise exponentially, begging the obvious question
why issue additional plates, knowing full well it will contribute to an increase in the number of
inactive plates?

(9) Finally, Resolution 0054-2017, Item 3 violates Section 7 of the Charter of Rights and
Freedoms, specifically the right to security of the person, seeing as the issuance of up to 250
plates will impose extreme hardship, as well as significant psychological stress, on hundreds
of cabbies and their families.

Clearly, the City is at a crossroads.  If these plates are issued, the damage, both direct and
collateral, will be considerable.  The prudent course of action is to rescind Item 3, thereby

8.2. - 1



allowing both the pilot and the By-law review to unfold in the absence of undue interference.

Thank you.

                PETER D. PELLIER
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